
TOWN OF CHESTERFIELD 
CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

MEETING MINUTES 
OCTOBER 26, 2015 

 
Present: Lynne Borofsky, Chairman; Kathy Thatcher, Greg Hammett, Pam Walton, Brad Roscoe, 
Selectboard Representative; and Amy LaFontaine 
 
Kathy moved to approve the September 28th minutes as amended.  The motion was seconded by Pam 
and passed unanimously. 
 
New Permits –  
 A).  Complete Forestry Notification – Timber Holdings, LLC. 2015-02823 
 B).  Richard & Kristen Wells – Wetlands Permit Application 88 North Shore Road about Dock. 
 
Outstanding Permits – There was a brief discussion about the Linda Fijol property ½ way up Chesterfield 
Hill.  The property has changed hands in the last year.  There are other issues aside from wetlands. 
 
Events & Grants –  
 A).  Lynne wanted to thank Tom & Paula Duston for hosting the trail workers party last 
weekend.   
 B).  A Volunteer group brought the decking into Friedsam and Madame Sherri on October 11th.  
The project took about an hour and a half. 
 C).  Lynne reported that Lew Shelley completed the decking in Friedsam and Madame Sherri.  
The Commission signed off on the labor and materials to come out of the Fund.  The Commission will be 
reimbursed a portion by Q2C. 
 D).  Lynne reported that the repairs to the Ravine Bridge were completed by Kon Tech Design.  
Lynne submitted another sheet to approve the $2,500 out of the fund.  Rob did have some overtime 
that he would donate to the Commission.  The Grant won’t be approved until December. 
 E).  Lynne’s next project is to submit a request for stone step work on the other side of the 
Ravine Bridge to Trail Wright’s.   
 
Spofford Lake Report – Pam reported that the level is down. 
 
Website – Lynne wanted to know if the new Friedsam map had been posted on the web and she was 
hoping Jeff would be able to maintain the blogs over the winter. 
 
Trail Development & Land Projects – Lynne will ask the Snowmobile Club to remove the old bridge in 
Friedsam.  The new bridge is complete.   
 
Selectboard – Brad renewed Pam’s Commission membership. 
 
Public Comment – Jeff Scott reported that the State may be considering charging for entrance to the 
Gorge. 
 
Other – Hazard Mitigation Meeting.  Amy reported that the last one was scheduled for November 30th.   
The Committee wanted the Commission to work on erosion and sediment plans for the Town.   
 



Adjournment – The meeting schedule will be: 
November 30th.  Greg will be the Chair.    
January 25, 2016.  Steve will be the Chair.   
February 22nd.  Jeff will be the Chair.   
 

Kathy moved to adjourn at 8:16 PM.  The motion was seconded by Pam and passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Amy LaFontaine 
Secretary 
 
Approved: 
 
 
_________________________ 
Lynne Borofsky, Chairman 
 
 
 
Date:_____________________ 


